MINUTES OF THE
                                                     MALVERN CITY COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING

SEPTEMBER 14, 2015
                                                                    7:06 P.M.

The regular meeting was called to order by Mayor Mike Blackburn at 7:06p.m.
Roll call was taken. Those present were; Fred Moreau, Kevin Willms, Doug Shere, Bruce Breeding and Kate McGann arrived at 7:28p.m.
Absent: None
Visitors: 9
Also present: City Clerk, Shari Mueller
Mayor Blackburn gave newly appointed City Council member Kevin Willms the Oath of Office. 

Moreau motioned to approve the consent agenda a) Approval of the Agenda  b) Approval of  the Regular meeting minutes of August 10, 2015  c) Approval of the expenditures. Breeding seconded.  All ayes. Motion carried.  
COMMUNITY PRESENTER: 

Mr. Bob Blum was present to discuss his rental property located at 301 E. 1st Street in regards to sewer line back up issues. The line had to be jetted and this was the second time in the last three (3) months. Mr. Blum discussed options to eliminate the problem in the future such as opening the hydrant and flushing the line monthly.
Mr. Steve Robinette, Regional Manager with PeopleService was present and stated that baby wipes were detected and are being flushed down into the sewer lines which is contributing to the problem.  
PeopleService is going to put a camera down the line to see if there may be any low spots in the line along with having Howard Peterson open and flush the hydrant as needed to keep the line clear.

Dennis Bartley was present to discuss pot holes by the post office and stated that there are still additional areas that need attention. 

Mr. Bartley also discussed installing stop signs at East 7th Street & Wilson Avenue.  He would like to see one (1) installed on the southbound corner on Wilson Avenue and one (1) installed on the westbound corner of 7th Street.  
This will require Council approval by resolution and will be put on the agenda for the October meeting.

Chris Androy was present to discuss the drainage issues on north side of West 9th Street.  The tube is not draining and needs some attention.  There was a new tube installed approximately five (5) years ago but there is so much overgrowth with wild cucumber along with dirt, sand and gravel that has built up and around the tube that will require the tube to be dug out and replaced after the area has been cleared of all debris.  

Ms. Androy discussed additional drainage issues in regards to the condition of Main Street and all of the sand and dirt that is continuously washing down Main Street and piling in the corners of the street.  

She went on to discuss the Street departments handling of the mowing for the city that includes the mowing of the parks. She asked that the city take a closer look at contracting the mowing out verses continuing to have the Street Department mowing.  Is it really cost efficient to continue to have the Street Department mow which is taking away from the maintenance, drainage issue and many other duties due to the time it takes for them to mow?
Ms. Androy discuss the Street Department and the additional help that they brought to mow this summer, the city decals on the city pickup truck and equipment along with various other maintenance concerns. 

Council member McGann arrived at 7:28p.m.

Ms. Androy informed the City Council that she no longer wants the Tulip tree cut down on West 9th Street.  She is going to try to save the tree as there are only three (3) tulip trees in town. 
Ms. Phillis Frederickson was present to further discuss drainage issue along with the embankment on the west side of the sidewalk on her property. She has been mowing that area but it is now the too difficult for her to continue.  She would like something done before the entire area washes out.  The Street Department is aware of the situation and will come up with a solution to correct the problem before it washes out.  
Ms. Frederickson also discussed the drainage issues on 10th Street.

DEPARTMENT UPDATES:
PeopleService – Steve Robinette, Regional Manager – There have been some issues with the tower level signal in August.  There have been problems in the past due to weather related issues and in August due to a 3ft. bull snake that got into the receiver panel at the well house.  This caused the circuit line to short out in several areas.  The signal line is rented from Century Link.  They had to manually operate the well until Century Link arrived two (2) days after the order was issued.  It may be time to go with a radio signal instead of the phone line system.
During the time that the street grinding was being done in the south side of town a water leak developed on 3rd Avenue.  This water main has broken several times in the past. This area of  line is very fragile and needs to be replaced as soon as possible. 
A call was received from a resident on Lincoln Avenue for a slow draining sewer.  PeopleService has been root sawing this are for years every spring and fall.  They may take a look at using a foaming chemical that maybe a more permanent solution.  This is supposed to kill the roots back to the trees.
Due to the rains in the past month the recharging of the lagoons will be done a little earlier this fall. 

East Ridge pumps are scheduled to be pulled and serviced at the end of September.
Street Superintendent Report, Dave Hoose – The Street Department has been working on alley grading and repairs.  
Sta-Bilt Construction street project on the south end of town started on August 10th and was completed September 1st. 

They have been mowing, maintaining the brush and compost pile along with assorted work orders.

Mayor Blackburn has concerns in regard to semi-truck parking along with the streets they are using to turn around.  They have been using 3rd Avenue which is not a designated truck route.  This is very hard on that city street as they are not built to withstand the weight of semi-trucks. There are designated streets that are designed for those types of vehicles and should be the only streets utilized.  At this time the City does not provide areas for semi-trucks to park but there are several lots that are available to be used through other companies and/or property owners.  
If semi-truck operators are utilizing non-truck route streets or if they are parking in an unauthorized area they can be ticketed or towed or both at the owners expense.  

The Council discussed options in regards to 3rd Avenue by the old depot. The road has been closed.  The Council discussed abandoning the street.  There is only one property that would be affected by this closing.  Street Superintendent Dave Hoose will talk to the property owner prior to the city Council approving to abandon the street. 
Council member Willms discussed the nodes on Main Street and maintenance free options.  Many of these recommendations have been tried in the past and did not work for the long term.  
The City Clerk stated that the nodes on the southwest and northwest corners of 4th & Main Street were City Council approved to fill in.  They would either be filled in with concrete or to utilize the old brick pavers keeping the old downtown historical look.

Council member Willms wanted to discuss the new basketball court with Council.  He inquired about the gravel in the interior of the court and stated that this is a safety issue having gravel inside a basketball court and is something that the city should really look at correcting.  This would the responsibility of the Park Board and the Park budget. 
The initial project was further discussed including the painting of the lines on the court.  

Street Superintendent Dave Hoose stated that he has the stencils at the city shop along with the paint but did not think there was enough paint to get the job done. This is in addition to the butterfly benches that are also at the city shop waiting to be installed when there are enough projects to be able to order a load of concrete meeting the minimum concrete order requirement.  
Mayor Blackburn informed Council member Willms to attend the next Park Board meeting to discuss concreting the graveled area around the interior of the basketball court. Council member Willms will attend the next Park Board meeting scheduled for Monday, October 5th.
Mr. John McCurdy with Southwest Iowa Planning Council (SWIPCO) was present to propose the Water CDBG Grant Application/Engineering Study and request for quotes (RFQ) process.  
The study is required for eligibility of CDBG grant opportunities and will determine if the city is eligible for these type of grants moving forward. The study will include an income survey; procure the Engineering firm, a complete environmental review and the application process itself. 

Shere motioned to approve the Southwest Iowa Planning Council (SWIPCO) to move forward with the Water CDBG Grant Application and RFQ process at a cost $5000.  Breeding seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:
Council member McGann updated the Council in regards to the Downtown Façade project along with reviewing Change Order #3 that is pending Council approval.  

There are many items on the punch list still pending completion.  The glass has been replaced at the Hangout Bar and the Wild Rose but the glass was the wrong size for replacement at Moreau’s Backerei and Mulholland’s Grocery. The screens for the Community Building are in and will be installed this week. 
McGann reviewed Change Order #3 item by item and answered any questions. 

McGann motioned to approve the CDBG Downtown Façade Project Change Order #3.  Breeding
seconded.  Shere aye. Willms abstain, Moreau abstain. Motion carried.                    
motioned to approve Resolution 2015-11 for the Annual Street Financial Report for the fiscal year July 1, 2014-June 30, 2015 to be filed with the Department of Transportation (DOT).                        seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
McGann motioned to approve Resolution 2015-12 to Certify charges to the Mills County Treasurer’s office for Ryan McMullen, 612 E. 9th Street. Moreau seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
Moreau motioned to table approval for the sidewalk snow removal until the October 12th City Council meeting.  Breeding seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 
OLD BUSINESS:  John McCurdy, SWIPCO moved up before New Business.
MAYOR REPORT: None
PROJECT UPDATES:

Council member McGann updated the Council on the CDBG Downtown Main Street Façade Project prior to the change order approval. 
City Clerk, Shari Mueller updated the Council in regards to the time line for completion of the CDBG Housing Rehabilitation Project.  The project must be completed by July 31, 2016. This includes the ten (10) properties that are required for the project and any alternate properties selected utilizing the extra funding left over after the ten (10) properties are completed. All ten (10) required properties have been inspected and have either been started, ready to start, pending approval of the contractor or completed.  The additional alternate properties have also been selected.  
Council member Moreau stated that there is no new business in regards to Malvern’s Housing Study.
Council member McGann stated that the focus group meetings for the housing study have been scheduled for Thursday, September 17th starting at 10a.m., Builders & Demolition; 12:00p.m., Realtors; 2:00p.m., Mix Group to be held at Malvern Trust & Savings Bank.
NUISANCE DISTRICT UPDATES: August 11, 2015 – September 14, 2015
District #1 – Doug Shere – Submitted two (2) nuisance complaints.
District #2 – Fred Moreau – No report.
District #3 – Kate McGann – No report.
District #4 – Bruce Breeding – No report.
District #5 – Kevin Willms – No report. 
Shere motioned to adjourn. Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:09p.m.
________________________________________            ________________________________

Mayor, Michael K. Blackburn

                    City Clerk, Shari L. Mueller
